From: Don Boyd (ADE) [dboyd@arkedu.k12.ar.us]

Sent: Wednesday, October 26, 2005 11:58 AM

To: Cecil Reynolds (E-mail)

Subject: FW: RIAS

Cecil,  FYI.  Hope it helps.  db

  -----Original Message-----

 From: 
Don Boyd (ADE)  

 Sent:
Wednesday, October 26, 2005 11:52 AM

To:
'clester@cebridge.net'

 Subject:
RIAS

 Dear Carla,

 Dr. Reynolds has asked me to contact you regarding the use of the RIAS 

 for evaluating for Gifted and Talented (GT).

 The GT program no longer falls under the umbrella of Special 

 Education, as it once did.  Now, each district can determine what its qualifications are for admission to the program.

 That being said, let me express what is best practice re: intellectual 

 assessment.  Districts are not allowed to use group tests or short-form testing for eligibility to special-ed programs; this being the case because of the nature of group testing.  Only the use of comprehensive, individually administered IQ tests are acceptable for evaluating intellectual ability, with any sufficient degree of reliability and validity .  This has long been a standard practice in the field of psychology.  It horrifies me to think that a district would exclude a student from the program based upon group-testing.  It is even more unthinkable that it would do so given that the student scored as high as she did on the RIAS and the WJ-III.  If there are other reasons for this decision, then they need to be specified as such.

 The RIAS is a nationally normed test and is fully accepted by the 

 Arkansas Dept. of Ed. as a comprehensive test of intellectual assessment.  Its psychometric properties have been evaluated and found to be outstanding.  It is as at least as good as any of the most well known intelligence tests in use in the entire country, including the Wechsler Scales, Stanford Binet, KABC, etc. and, in my judgment, is superior in several ways.  Its authors are clinical psychologists, highly respected as experts in the field of mental measurement.  We have brought Drs. Reynolds and Kamphaus to Arkansas for several workshops to train our practitioners in the use of the RIAS for evaluating students referred for special education programs.

 It would seem to me that the district would want the same quality of 

 testing for GT that it does for Special Ed.

 I don't speak lightly of this matter, because of my experience in the 

 field.  My doctorate was earned, from a major midwest university, with specialities in human development and psychological tests and measurements.  I have been recognized by Arkansas Due Process Officers as an expert witness in the areas of tests and measurements.

 If I may be of any help to you, please do not hesitate to contact me.

 Respectfully yours,

 Donald A. Boyd, Ph.D.

 Director - Arkansas Special Education Resource Center

 State Consultant for School Psychology Services

